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ELIMINATE THE UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS COLLEGE OF MEDICINE AT URBANA-CHAMPAIGN, UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS COLLEGE OF MEDICINE, CHICAGO
Action:
Eliminate the University of Illinois College of Medicine at Urbana-Champaign, University of Illinois College of Medicine
Funding:
No funding impact anticipated
The chancellor, University of Illinois Chicago, and vice president, University of Illinois System, with the advice of the Chicago Senate and the University of Illinois College of Medicine, recommends the elimination of the University of Illinois College of Medicine at Urbana-Champaign. 

In 2015, the Board of Trustees approved the establishment of an engineering-based, separately accredited medical school at UIUC in partnership with Carle Health System. As a result, the University of Illinois College of Medicine (UI COM) determined that it made sense to consolidate UI COM, by integrating the operations that had been based in Urbana-Champaign within the other campuses in Chicago, Peoria, and Rockford. The last cohort of UI COM Urbana medical students enrolled in Fall 2016. At that time, the college had committed to keeping the campus open through May 2022 to ensure MD and MD/PhD students could complete their studies. 
Since that time, the college administration worked with faculty and staff when possible to place them into positions outside UI COM Urbana or process their retirement. All tenure system faculty were moved into other units. Two staff members stayed beyond August 15, 2022, to close out accounts, process vacation payouts, and other administrative tasks. 
As of Summer 2023, UI COM Urbana will have ceased all operations, and the formal dissolution will be complete by August 15, 2023. All instruction has ceased, no students are enrolled, and all administrative processes associated with the closure will have been completed.

The Board action recommended in this item complies in all material respects with applicable State and federal laws, University of Illinois Statutes, The General Rules Concerning University Organization and Procedure, and Board of Trustees policies and directives. 
The executive vice president and vice president for academic affairs concurs with this recommendation. The University Senates Conference has indicated that no further senate jurisdiction is involved.

The president of the University of Illinois System recommends approval. 
This action is subject to further review by the Illinois Board of Higher Education.
